Natural Sciences Chairs Council 
October 12, 2016
1:00pm – 2:42 pm, BI-104

In Attendance: K. Fleming, D. Tamalis, B. Stanley, P. Williams, B. Haddock, C. Stanton, S. McGill, P. Dixon, M. Chao, D. Turner, D. Maynard, R. Smith, L. Lewis
1) Approval of minutes for September 28, 2016 – Approved as distributed 

2) Informational Items:
a. Announcements by Chairs
· Dr. Dixon asked the chairs if they are tracking GRE scores and if they noticed lower performances on the students’ tests. A brief discussion followed.
· Dr. McGill reported that she and Dr. Stanley just returned from the GE conversation meeting. At the meeting they discussed the issue of adding 1-unit for the lab to a 3-unit lecture. Dr. McGill is lobbying for the GE package to be increased to 49 instead of 48 units.
· Dr. Stanton announced that Dr. Laura Wallace is part of a team that was awarded a $1.28 million CMRCI grant. 
· Renee announced that she received a request from the provost’s office to submit a report projecting the sources of any funds that have come in to the departments to supplement their part time budgets to include reassigned time for this Academic Year. A discussion followed. She asked the chairs to forward their projections to her by Monday, October 17th.
· Title III STEM grant: The college will be able to hire three additional advisors through this grant which will help with the Q2S conversion.

b. Announcements from administration

· Administrative rights: The dean has a handful of requests that she still needs to consider and is working through them. She reminded the chairs to let their faculty know that they need to give specific justification as to why they should have admin. rights.
· CSUSB Open House:  The open house will be held on October 1 and the college experience portion will be from 12:30pm to 1:30pm. Dr. Williams will send the numbers to the chairs on Friday.
· Nursing Chair: Nursing has a new interim chair, Dr. Terri Burch. She will be here on Monday, October 17, 2016. 
· GE Conversations: The next meeting will be tomorrow from 11:00-12:30 in PL-4005. The committee is rolling out two GE proposal packages and they are looking for feedback on the proposals.
· College Q2S meeting: The meeting scheduled for next week on Wednesday is on. The discussion will focus on lab issues and conversion vs. transformation. If questions are sent ahead of time to the dean, she will try to have the answers for the meeting.
· Classes offered in non-traditional format and times: The deadline is today for submitting ideas for offering classes in a non-traditional format and time.
· Branding focus groups: Focus groups will be offered on Tuesday, October 18th from 9-10am, 12-1pm and 3-4pm, Wednesday, October 19th from 12-1pm and 3-4pm and Thursday, October 20th from 9-10am. 
· IUSE proposal: The proposal was declined. The proposal can be resubmitted in January. The dean will speak to those involved with the proposal and the chairs to decide if they want to resubmit.
· NSF Advance grant: The dean has received some names of faculty interested in this grant. If any other faculty are interested, please contact the dean.
· New program proposals: If any department is proposing new programs, send the proposals to the dean by Friday, October 14, 2016.
· New look for the college office: The dean announced that the college office has a new look with fresh paint and carpet. Facilities determined this to be a maintenance issue due to the amount of time we have been back in the building and we were not charged for the work. 
· Peace Garden: Work has begun on building the peace garden. The dedication ceremony is to take place on December 2, 2016.
3) Discussion Items:
a. Scheduling update (Dr. Williams) – Dr. Williams reported the following:

i. Fall 2016 – Census is today, the college is at 106.2% of target and the university is at 102%. 
ii. Winter 2017 – Advising for winter begins October 21 and priority registration begins on October 31.
iii. Spring 2017 – Schedule build begins on October 24, 2016. The large lecture meeting will be on Monday, October 17 at 12pm in BI-104.
b. CNS Strategic Plan committee update: Dr. Maynard has met with the committee once and reported the following:
i. The committee members are Dimitri Tamalis, Sally McGill, Dave Maynard and Leeanne Richardson

ii. The committee is currently working on goal 1: Student success and goal 2: Faculty and student success. 

iii. The committee will draft specific objectives and strategies to obtain the strategic goals. 

iv. The committee tallied the comments that were submitted on the surveys from the CNS convocation and the top five comments about scaling-up faculty/student research and support were:

Count

Comment
	23
	More Research/support

	13
	Use of Technology to enhance learning/Transformative teaching initiatives/EBL

	11
	Better student Advising

	10
	Space/Building/Labs

	6
	More Tenure Track Hires


v. The top five comments for things CNS should scale-down were:

Count  

Comment
	5
	Eliminate q2s

	4
	Fewer PT faculty

	3
	Coyote First Step end

	3
	TV Monitors, use more effectively

	3
	Fewer large Lecture


c. Supervision units: The dean requested that each department submit, by October 28th, to her, in writing, their practice/policy for compensating supervision units. 
d. Faculty awards: The dean provided the nomination form that College of Education uses as part of the selection process for faculty awards. She asked the chairs if they would like to change the process and adopt a process similar to that used by the College of Education. A discussion followed and the chairs would like to try the new process. The dean then announced that a question was submitted to her about possibly initiating a college staff award. A discussion followed and the chairs were on the fence about a staff award.  Feedback from staff will be solicited before a decision is made.
e. Large lecture guidelines: This academic year marks the 2nd year that these guidelines have been in effect. In the current guidelines, faculty have to choose between the additional WTUS or student support for classes in excess of 180. The dean reiterated that departments can request exceptions for her approval. Another point brought up was the compensation varies by student enrollment and is not a function of WTUs.  A discussion followed and it was determined that the guidelines will not change. Lastly, it was brought up that part time lecturers are not included can go up to 16 WTUS per quarter, so they should be able to get 1 extra WTU for large classes if they are at 15 WTUS. There was a brief discussion and the chairs agreed that the this should be allowed under the guidelines.
4) Other: 
 
